“WHEN SOMEBODY DIES”


MEMORIAL AND FUNERAL SERVICES
Funerals and memorial services are a way in which the family, friends and society can say goodbye to someone who has died. 

The values of funerals and memorial services are:

•
They acknowledge the deceased person and provide an opportunity for the person to be remembered,

•
They give the opportunity for the death to be put in a religious context, if that is appropriate for the family and/or for the school community
•
They give significance to what has happened,

•
They provide a time when the bereaved try to come to terms with what has happened,

•
They provide a time to express sorrow. Such an occasion helps in the grieving process and should be encouraged at every opportunity.

If the funeral is that of a parent, then the school may wish to send a representative or representatives in support of the pupil who has lost a parent. Should the school wish to send children then please check with the family of the bereaved and ensure permission has also been given from the parents of those attending.
If the funeral is that of a pupil or member of staff then the numbers of pupils and teachers wishing to attend may be considerable. Again, please check with the family of the bereaved and with the parents of those attending.
The following should always be considered:

•
An appropriate member of the school Bereavement Team should always contact the family of the deceased to discuss funeral arrangements and to ascertain the family’s wishes regarding representation from the school. 

•
Such wishes are paramount and should always be respected.

•
If the school is to be represented at the funeral by pupils, it would be good if the pupils received support from members of the appropriate members of staff before and after the funeral service.

•
Under certain circumstances a form/class close to the bereaved may wish to send messages of sympathy to the bereaved family. These messages may be in the form of poems, cards, flowers etc. The appropriate staff should ensure that all such presents are appropriate.

Often a memorial service may be held in school. This could be a whole school assembly or within a class situation. The planning of such an occasion, choosing readings, poems, music, hymns, pictures, tributes etc. all assist in the grieving process. It might be appropriate to invite members of the bereaved family to share in such a service. Again, on such an occasion, staff members should be on hand to lend support to the pupils who could be upset when sharing in this part of the grieving process.

………………………………………………………………………………………

For further guidance and for specific examples of memorial services please see ‘Attitudes to Death’; the case studies provided and the list of books and websites.
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